
In reference to the Pre-Election Report and the funding impact statement 
(page 38). Is there an explanation for the line item highlighted? Is it a future 
regional fuel tax? 

The $54m figure highlighted reflects the value of the planned SH1 roading assets that NZTA will 
transfer and, in effect, gift to Council in 2020/21 once the status of the highway is formally 
revoked.  Transfer of such assets must be treated as revenue, although it is not cash that Council 
has available to spend.  On the facing page of the Pre-Election Report (page 39) you can see the 
transferred assets show up as an increase in capital reserves. 

The description of the category (fuel tax, fines, fees and other) is not helpful in this case as the 
transfer of assets is included within ‘other’, and there is no regional fuel tax budgeted 
for.  Unfortunately, the categories of funding sources and specific format of the statements are 
prescribed for us by the Department of Internal Affairs. 

 


